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30 July 2002

Loes Slattery 

Senior Research Officer

Parliamentary Joint Committee on Corporations

and Financial Services 

Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600

Dear Loes,

Thank you for inviting me to address the Joint Committee concerning the review of the Managed Investments Act.  I unfortunately will be unable to come to Sydney to address the Committee.  I am, however, taking this opportunity to provide you with two submissions, one from McCullough Robertson, Brisbane, in relation to the multiple schemes/class membership of schemes issue (attached) and one from me individually concerning the need to establish through thorough economic analysis the justifications for the current scheme.  

The first submission asserts that there may be no enhancement of investor protection by requiring multiple scheme registrations in circumstances where multiple, similar schemes could proceed as a single registered scheme with different classes of membership.  That submission raises the simple point that the additional cost of multiple registrations may not by justified by the incremental increase in regulatory oversight through multiple registrations.  This submission was originally channelled through the Law Council, but I enclose it again in case it has not made it to you.

The second submission, which is more of a personal one, relates to the scope of the current review.  I have seen a number of submissions concerning the possible lowering of fees and consideration of the costs of the current Managed Investments Act system (usually by comparison to the former prescribed interest system).  My submission is a simple one.  In my view, one question that has not been appropriately addressed is whether the costs imposed by the Managed Investments Act upon registered schemes (registration costs, legal fees, annual audit fees for the scheme, annual audit fees for the responsible entity, annual audit fees of the compliance plan, etc.) and the reduction in commercial activity which these costs also may have caused are outweighed by the benefits brought about by the improved compliance and regulatory systems to which managed investment schemes are now subject.  

I believe that no one would question that the Managed Investments Act has brought about a system which provides a high degree of investor protection.  However, I would expect that a cost/benefit analysis comparing the total economic costs incurred in implementing this new system (reduction in investor returns by reason of the imposition of regulatory costs; foregone commercial activity by those schemes unable to sustain the higher costs of registration) with the benefits which have resulted (reduction in failures, reduction in defalcations, improved returns to investors attributable to higher financial and education requirements for the responsible entity and its officers, etc.) as a result of the Act’s implementation would be essential to any judgement about the operation of the Act.

I raise this possible analysis admitting ignorance of how it could be achieved, for I expect that design of such a study would be best accomplished by the economists in Treasury rather than by myself, merely a lawyer.  Such a study may in fact be too difficult to undertake; however, I would assert that consideration should at least be given to the broader economic justifications for the Managed Investments Act.  It appears that analysis so far has concentrated only upon a comparison of the total costs absorbed by investors under the former and the current system.  I would hope that a more complete economic justification for the Managed Investments Act could be established through your review.  In my view, a finding that the Managed Investments Act results in marginally lower fees than were charged under the prescribed interest system does little to validate the benefits of its enactment.

Sincerely,

Paul von Nessen
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Dept. of Business Law & Taxation

Monash University
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